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October 15, 2015
President John Lynch (JL) called the meeting to order at 12:45 pm.
Approval of the minutes
Bert Popson (BP) made a motion to accept the minutes from the Fall 2015 Business meeting at Wheeling Jesuit University.  Joe Wiest (JW) seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Report from Treasurer
Joan Vogtman (JV) reported that as of the last statement (9/30/2016) there was $4320.15 in the checking account.  
Proposed by JV that the Section make a donation to the Luzader Physics Scholarship at Frostburg State University.  Discussion as to the amount.  JL moved that $1000 be donated to the Luzader Physics Scholarship.  Greg Puskar (GP) second.  The motion passed unanimously.
Section Representative
GP reported that the National Organization is having many of the same issues that we are regionally, how to recruit High School and Community College Teachers, getting venues for the National Meetings (like to have institutional settings, but many institutions are reluctant to host).  
Chesapeake Section has been in contact about having a joint Spring 2017 meeting at a location that is somewhat central to all members.  Discussed ensued, centering around the need for a business meeting if we call it a section meeting.  Dennis Kuhl (DK) stated that the bylaws call for only one business meeting a year.  JV moved that GP pursue a joint meeting with the Chesapeake Section for Spring 2017.  Siegfried Bleher (SB) seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  The Chesapeake Section is having their Fall meeting on 29 October in Sterling VA.  We are invited to attend.
GP also offered to resign as Section Representative if any other member wanted to take a turn at the job.  He asked that any interested member contact him directly.
Report from the Two-Year College Representative
HD-L had nothing to report
Nominations Committee
DK proposed the following slate
	President – Tracey DeLaney 
	VP/President Elect – Dennis Kuhl
	Newsletter Editor (1 yr term) – JV
	Distinguished Service Committee – Joe Weist
	Communications Chair Burt Stumpf
	Secretary/Treasurer and Section Representative are filled until 2017.
Bert Popson (BP) moved to accept the nominations.  Frances Tam (FT) seconded.  Motion passed.
Newsletter Committee
JV will send out the newsletter via email shortly
Webpage Committee
Maria Bubiuc-Hamilton (MBH-H) will continue to move things over to the new website.  Umar Rizan (UR) and Purnima Sharma (PS) also volunteered to assist in this.  DK pointed out that the officers need updating.
Distinguished Service Award
JW presented this award to MB-H.
Old Business
TD reported on the High School Teacher Recruitment Committee efforts.  Tried very hard, emailed, sent fliers, but had no response from anyone.  JW suggested that perhaps we could highlight a local teacher and give them a feature time slot to present their work.  It was also suggested that we do outreach directly to teachers, maybe start the meeting on Friday afternoons so that teachers could bring their students and tour the facility.  This would give the teachers and students an afternoon of learning.  Would changing the name from AAPT to STEM help?  Could attendance grant an exemption from other in-services for the teachers?  This would require coordination with local school districts.  DK will try to incorporate as many suggestion as possible as he plans for next year’s conference.
New Business
Next year’s meeting is not a joint meeting.  It will follow the traditional format with dinner and after dinner speaker and planetarium on Friday night and Saturday will have speakers and a workshop.  Tentative dates are 13-14 October.
The following year is WVU Morgantown.  Need to start thinking of locations for the years after.
BS moved to adjourn.  BP seconded.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan M Vogtman
Secretary-Treasurer
Appalachian Section - AAPT

